
  

  
  

School of Education  
October 10, 2022, 10:00 a.m. 

Department Meeting via Zoom 
  

Present: Dr. Anne Angstrom, Sherry Blanset, JoAnne Devine, Dr. Julia Kroeker, Kathie DiLascio, Dr. April 

Fleming, David Koehler, Dr. Regina Miller, Terri Ratini, Dr. Joyce Rollins, Dr. Kelly Roy, Dr. Caroline 

Seefchak. 

Administrative Updates: April Fleming reported: 

• Hurricane Ian:   
o Lee Campus sustained significant damage that is still being assessed.  Building U had 

minimal damage; however, the doors cannot be locked so they will be boarded up.  
Buildings with substantial damage are L, K, and J, as well as the BBMann PAH. 

o Charlotte and Collier campuses will resume on campus classes October 15. 
o Lee Campus will resume classes remotely for the remainder of the Fall semester, and 

the semester will be extended. 
o Technology will set up in Building A and have laptops and other technology needs. 
o If any faculty of staff cannot return to work after November 12 they can go on FMLA for 

medical reasons.  Other than that, resignation from the College would be necessary. 
o Staff leaves are postponed right now. 
o H22 form is in process.  This will give students options to retake a Fall course if 

necessary without penalty. 
 
Committees:  All committees are on hold for now. 
 
TPI: 

o Rescheduled to November 28 – December 2 and it will be done remotely. 

o Joyce Rollins reminded those teaching a Mini-A course to record lesson this week.  For 

Mini-B term, TPI will sit in on the class. 

Service Learning:  Regina Miller requested that all service learning for Fall semester be hurricane 

cleanup and volunteering for hurricane relief.  All agreed.  Joyce Rollins stated students will be 

permitted to find their own volunteer hours and she will sign off on them. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 


